
CSDA Happenings 
    

Grade 4:  Fourth grade m athematicians are 
finishing up the 2-digit multiplication unit. In sci-
ence, they are beginning to learn about the five 
senses. 
 
Grade 5: Fifth graders have started reading 
and comprehending nonfiction texts. Mrs. Leafe & 
Ms. Coutu's classes are doing this through a biog-
raphy project. Mrs. Palmer & Ms. Combes’ classes 
are doing this through a state project.  
  

Grade 6: Sixth graders are excited to begin 
working on weather forecasting after our presenta-
tion with Mrs. Shiri Spear! They are also looking 
forward to the beginning of our archaeology unit! 
 
CSDA Unified Arts: Fourth and fifth grade 
artists are creating eye-popping Op Art draw-
ings.  Sixth graders are sculpting realistic-looking 
clay dragon eyes and then doing a detailed draw-
ing of  their creation. 
 

Have a wonderful weekend!   
Mrs. Bouley 

Richard Maghakian    
Memorial School 
22 Milford St. 
Brookline, NH  03033 
Phone 603-673-4640 
Fax 603-673-4785 
Rmms-office@sau41.org 

RMMS Happenings 
 

Pre-K:  Preschoolers began learning about the 5 senses and gingerbread.   They are gear-
ing up for a busy month of crafts and fun! 
Grade K:  Teachers w ill be introducing tw o m ore letters during Fundations next w eek: 
x and y. You may hear your child saying, “F-fox-/f/” and wonder, why fox? They focus on the /ks/ 
sound of Xx in kindergarten, so all of the words they practice will have Xx as the final phoneme.  
Grade 1: First graders w ill w ork w ith the suffix s in Fundations. In m ath, they w ill 
work with strategies for addition and subtraction within twenty. 
Grade 2: Second graders are lighting up the m onth of Decem ber  w ith kindness! Each 
class will be learning about the importance of being kind, how they can show more kindness, and 
how they can acknowledge when others are being kind.  
Grade 3: Third graders are w orking hard on their  Heritage projects and histor ical fic-
tion journals leading up to their Heritage Breakfast. They are continuing division practice in math 
and working on learning new spelling patterns in word study.    
RMMS Unified Arts: In art, students are m oving on from  fall-themed projects to winter 
and holiday themes. Projects will include painting, drawing, collage, and printmaking. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend!  
Mr. Molinari 

Captain Samuel  
Douglass Academy       
24 Townsend Hill Rd.  
Brookline, NH 03033   
Phone 603-821-0439              
Fax 603-810-6651   
csda-office@sau41.org 

Dates to remember                                

Dec. 11 CSDA Book Fair 
Dec. 14 CSDA Book Fair Evening Event 
Dec. 14  CSDA Band and Chorus Concert 6:00 p.m.  
Dec. 15 Report Cards Posted to Parent Portal 
Dec. 18-22 Brookline Schools Spirit Week 
Dec. 20 School Board Meeting  
 at RMMS 6:00 p.m.  
Dec.25 - Jan. 1 NO SCHOOL Winter Break  
Jan. 15 NO SCHOOL Martin Luther  
          King  Jr. Day 
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Kindly label all clothing for your child to wear 

outdoors. Snowsuits, boots, and winter outer-

wear are needed for the winter months as re-

cess is spent outdoors throughout the school 

year. Students go outside with temperatures 

of 15 degrees or above. We do consider 

wind chill and whether or not  it  is 

sunny outside as well.  



 

Hand Foot and Mouth (Coxsackie Virus) Having 
direct contact with nose and throat secretions 
of an infected person may spread the infection. 
It may also be spread by the aerosol droplet 
route (e.g., sneezing, coughing). Or when you 
touch an object with the virus on it and then 
touch your face. Blisters may appear in the 
mouth, on the sides of the tongue, inside the 
cheek and on the gums. Lesions may also oc-
cur on the palms, fingers, soles of feet  and 
buttocks. Most lesions persist for 7-10 days. A 
low-grade fever may accompany the illness for 
one to two days. 

RSV (Respiratory Syncytial Virus)  Common 
symptoms include runny nose, decrease in ap-
petite, cough, sneezing, fever and wheezing. 
Most RSV infections resolve on their own in a 
week or two, but RSV can also cause more se-
vere infections such as bronchiolitis  and 
pneumonia (infection of the lungs). 

COVID-19  Common symptoms include Sore 
throat,  Congestion or runny nose, Headache, 
Cough, Fatigue, Fever, Chills, Muscle or body 
aches, loss of taste or smell, Nausea or vomit-
ing, Diarrhea.  Obtain a COVID test with any 
symptoms.  To order 4 free COVID rapid 
tests  https://www.covid.gov/tests What should 
we do if we test positive for COVID? Isolate 
and Contact the school nurse. Symptom start 
date or test positive date is Day Zero, then iso-
late days 1-5 and wear a well fitting mask days 
6-10.   
Follow the CDC Guidelines for Isolation  If 
someone in the household tests positive, start 
wearing a well fitting mask for 10 days from ex-
posure. If you have any symptoms, test for 
COVID right away.  

 
 
CSDA: Maureen Lorden, 
RN  maureen.lorden@sau41.org 

Phone: 603-821-0439 
 

RMMS-Covering/District Float Nurse: 
Diana Zoltko, RN diana.zoltko@sau41.org  

Phone: 603-673-4640 

RMMS: Tena Ferenczhalmy, 
RN  tena.ferenczhalmy@sau41.org 

Phone: 603-673-4640 
  

 
CSDA & RMMS  

HEALTH OFFICE UPDATES 

December 1, 2023 
 

Holiday Health Tips

 
 

Stay active: Go for a walk, hike or run-walk a 
5K 

Manage your portion sizes of food 
Bring a healthy dish to parties 

Eat a small snack before you attend an event 
to help you consume less high calorie foods 

Drink plenty of water 
Maintain your usual bedtime routine 

Reduce stress 
 

Enjoy this magical time with your family! 
 

Get Your Flu and COVID vaccines
- It is not too late to protect your family this 
season. Locations for obtaining a flu vaccine 
can be found here: https://www.vaccines.gov/ 

WHEN TO STAY HOME from school: To pre-
vent contagious illness stay home with the 
following: 

 Unexplained Rash- contact MD   

 Uncontrolled Cough- contact MD   

 Vomiting or Diarrhea - until symptom-    
free for 24 hours  

 Fever - until fever-free without medica-
tion for 24 hours 

 
CIRCULATING: Strep Throat, Stomach Ill-
ness, Pneumonia, Bronchitis, and the follow-
ing: 
Croup The croup cough sounds like a harsh 
“barking” sound. This is the most common 
symptom of croup. Your child may also have 
stridor which is a raspy, vibrating sound that 
occurs when your child is breathing in. 

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/11129-hand-foot-and-mouth-disease
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/rsv-respiratory-syncytial-virus
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/isolation.html
https://www.covid.gov/tests
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/isolation.html
mailto:maureen.lorden@sau41.org
mailto:diana.zoltko@sau41.org
mailto:tena.ferenczhalmy@sau41.org
https://www.vaccines.gov/find-vaccines/
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/4602-strep-throat
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/12418-stomach-flu
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/12418-stomach-flu
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/4471-pneumonia
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/3993-bronchitis
https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/8277-croup


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.com/ 

registries/gl/guest-view/ 

11J6079RAHQIX 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



Pajamas for Presents 

 

RMMS will be collecting NEW unwrapped pajamas 

for infants and children (infants to size 16) and 

children’s slippers which will be donated to the 

SHARE program to help those in need. 

The collection will run from November 6th 

through December 8th. 

A drop off bin will be located in the lobby of 

RMMS.  Thank you for the gift of warmth! 



 

 

 

 

Socks for SHARE 

It’s that time of year again! CSDA will be sponsoring a Sock 

Drive as our community service project this year.  This is a 

wonderful project and SHARE counts on us. We will be 

collecting NEW warm and cozy socks for men, women and 

children which will be donated to the SHARE Program to help 

those in need.  The collection will run from November 13th 

through December 8th.  The socks can be of any size, color, 

or style; they just have to be never worn before. The holiday 

sales make this a perfect time to help others! 

There will be a drop off box in the main foyer of the school. 

 

The mission of the SHARE Program is to provide food, 

clothing, and emergency financial assistance to area families in 

need who do not qualify for government assistance or for 

whom that assistance is insufficient or delayed in coming. 

SHARE also collaborates with other organizations to provide 

access to services and information, with a goal to promote 

self-reliance while maintaining the dignity of clients. It serves 

the towns of Milford, Amherst, Mont Vernon, and Brookline 

New Hampshire.  
  


















